GOVERNVENT
oF
THE DI STRICT OF COLUMBI A

++ + + +

ZONI NG COW SSI ON

++ + + +

PUBLI C MEETI NG

++ + + +

IN THE MATTER OF: [

Text Anendnents to l
Nei ghbor hood Conmerci al l
Overlay District: Limtation |
for Eating or Drinking l
Est abl i shrent s. l

Thur sday,
July 18, 2002

Heari ng Room 220 Sout h
441 4th Street, N W
Washi ngton, D.C

The Public Hearing of Case MNo. 02-06 by the
District of Colunbia Zoning Commission convened at 6:30 p.m in
the Ofice of Zoning Hearing Room at 441 4th Street, NW,
Washington, D.C., Carol J. Mtten, Chairperson, presiding.

ZONI NG COW SSI ON MEMBERS PRESENT:

CARCL J. M TTEN Chai r person
ANTHONY J. HOOD Vi ce Chai r man
PETER MAY Conmi ssi oner
JOHN PARSONS Conmi ssi oner
JAMVES HANNAHAM Conmi ssi oner

COW SSI ON STAFF PRESENT:

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 www.nealrgross.com




Al berto P. Bastida, Secretary, Zoning Commi ssion

COFFI CE OF ZONI NG
Shar on Sanchez
OFFI CE OF PLANNI NG

Jenni fer Steingasser
Karen Thonas

D. C. CORPCRATI ON COUNSEL

Al an Bergstein, Esq.

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701

www.nealrgross.com




APPEARANCES:

Nat han G oss

4424 Alton Place, N W
Washi ngton, D.C. 20016
(202) 942-5956

Lindsley WIlians

3307 Hi ghland Place, N W
Washi ngton, D.C. 20008
(202) 828-1873

Rut hanne M 1| er
3305 35th Street, N W
Washi ngton, D.C. 20016
(202) 362-6432

Const ance Col lins Davis

1320 19th Street, N.W, Suite 800
Washi ngton, D.C. 20036

(202) 256-4630

Chri stopher H Collins

2099 Pennsyl vani a Avenue, N W, #100
Washi ngton, D.C. 20006

(202) 457-7841

Ceorge |del son

3035 Newark Street, N W
Washi ngton, D.C. 20008
(202) 362-4279

Pet er Espenschi ed

3414 Newark Street, N W
Washi ngton, D.C

(202) 362-0500

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 www.nealrgross.com




CONTENTS

PROPOSED ACTI ON. . oottt e e e e e e e 5
(Z.C. Case No. 02-06 - Text Anendnents to Neighborhood
Commercial Overlay District: Limtation for Eating or
Drinki ng Establishments)

Presentation by Ofice of Planning............................ 7
Reports of other government agencies..................... (None)
Reports of organizations and.............. ... ... ... ... ....... 26

persons in support

Reports of organizations and.............. ... ... ... ... ....... 36
persons in opposition

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 www.nealrgross.com




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

P-ROCGCEEDI-NGS
6:30 p.m

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: Cood evening, ladies and
gentlemen. This is a public hearing of the Zoning Comm ssion of
the District of Colunbia for Thursday, July 18th, 2002. M nane
is Carol Mtten. Joining me this evening are Vice Chairnan
Ant hony Hood and Conmi ssioners Peter My, John Parsons and Jamnes
Hannaham

The subject of this evening's hearing is Zoning
Commi ssi on case nunber 02-06. This is a request from a text
amendment to section 1302.5 of the Zoning regul ations to provide
uni form procedures for determning the limtations that apply to
eating and drinking establishnments in the nei ghborhood conmerci al
overlay districts.

Notice of today's hearing was published in the D.C
Regi ster on May 17th, 2002, and in the Wshington Tines on My
31st, 2002.

This hearing will be conducted in accordance with
the provisions of 11 DCOMR Section 3021, which are the procedures
for rul enmaki ng hearings.

Copies  of today's hearing announcenent are
available to you and are located on the table near the door where
you cane in.

The order of procedure wll be as follows.

Prelimnary matters followed by the presentation by the Ofice of
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Pl anning. Reports of other governnent agencies. Reports of any
ANC s, organi zations and persons in support. Organi zati ons and
persons in opposition.

The following tine constraints wll be naintained
in this hearing. O gani zations wll have five mnutes and
i ndi viduals will have three ninutes.

The Conmission intends to maintain these tine
l[imts as strictly as possible in order to hear the case in a
reasonabl e period of tine. The Conmi ssion reserves the right to
change the tinme limts for presentations if necessary, and notes
that no tine shall be ceded

Al'l persons appearing before the Conm ssion are to
fill out two witness cards. These cards are also |located on the
table near the door. Upon coming forward to speak to the
Commi ssion, please give both cards to the reporter, who is
sitting to our right.

The decision of the Conm ssion in this case nust be
based on the public record. To avoid any appearance to the
contrary, the Conm ssion requests that persons present not engage
the nenbers of the Commission in conversation during a recess or
at any other tine.

The staff will be available throughout the hearing
to discuss any procedural questions, so you can direct those
guestions to M. Bastida or Ms. Sanchez

Pl ease turn off all beepers and cell phones at this
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time so as not to disrupt these proceedings.

And at this tinme we will consider any prelimnary
issues. M. Bastida, do we have any prelimnary matters?

SECRETARY BASTI DA: The staff has no prelimnary
matters, Madam Chai r man.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: Thank you. So we'll nove
right into the presentation by the Ofice of Planning.

M5. STEI NGASSER Cood evening, Madam Chair and
nenbers of the Commission. Since you have -- in the interest of
time, we had thought about just briefly highlighting our
reconmendat i ons

And M. Nate G oss is here, who was our consultant
on this, having been the Ofice of Planning staff person that was
involved with this case when it was originally adopted. And he
was prepared to give a bit of context, since only one
comm ssioner is still sitting from the Conmmssion that had

adopt ed that.

Wuld you like us to go into nmore detail in our
report or --

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: | think we've all had a chance
to read it. 1Is there anyone who needs sort of a little overview
or shall we just go into -- | nean, do you want to have M. Goss
conme up?

V5. STElI NGASSER Ri ght. | thought that would be
best .
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CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: Let's do that.

MB. STEI NGASSER Basically, as the -- while he's
approaching the table, as the Commission has seen, | think many
of the proposals that were originally nmade in the subm ssion by
the Departnent of Consuner and Regulatory affairs that the
Conmi ssi on had been concerned about were subsequently w t hdrawn.

And so in the advertised text, we basically

addressed ourselves to the clarification of the ground fl oor

level, elimnating the |anguage about the accessory uses of
gasoline stations and grocery stores. Clarified the street
frontage and street -- street square footage and street frontage

| anguage, and clarified the three-year tine period and so that --
and that's relatively sinple and, | think, speaks for itself as a
recommendat i on.

So why don't | turn it over to M. Goss to do a
little bit of a context on this?

CHAl RPERSON M TTEN:  Thank you.

MR CGRCSS: Thank you. Good evening, Madam Chair
and nenbers of the Commi ssion. I'"'m Nathan G oss, residing --
state planner residing at 4424 Alton Place, Northwest.

As Ms. McCarthy nentioned, in the md-1980's, | was
working on the zoning staff at the Ofice of Planning. And |
bel i eve several factors converged to bring about the creation of
t he nei ghbor hood commerci al overlay zones.

One was that the office did a planned use and
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zoning study of the Connecticut Avenue corridor, from Florida
Avenue to the District boundary. And several nap anendnents cane
out of that.

And the sane tine, at the devel and Park commercia
area, there was a proposal for a nmmjor redevel opnent that would
have involved a PUD and a highrise hotel and, | think, an office
bui I di ng.

And coming out of that, the Ceveland Park
residential historic district wound up being extended into the
commercial historic district, because that was considered out of
scale with the commercial character.

And the Wodley Park area, there was sonme concern
especially with eating and drinking use, because you had the two
large hotels right across the street from the snmall commercial
pocket at the Wodley Park netro station, the Sheridan and the
Shor eham bei ng there. And they had a very nice collection of
restaurants, but they felt it was in danger of Kkind of
overwhel mi ng the area.

And | believe that the original proposal from
Ceveland Park citizens was a straight re-zoning from CA to Cl.

And at about that tine, nyself and a couple of others had been
to a zoning institute in San Francisco, where there was a
briefing on their nei ghborhood of comrercial overlay zones.

And we suggested to the citizens a conprom sed

approach, instead of a down zoning fight and so on, to try to do
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sone things to enhance these pedestrian oriented commercial
districts.

So the key provisions, and this is a broader
context than the eating and drinking, but the required ground
floor retail use continuity, so that you wouldn't get a dead
spot, then a | oss of business activity, ground fl oor.

A list of pedestrian oriented retail uses,
recogni zing that while nost of the commercial strips in the city
al | ow aut onobi | e deal ershi ps, car washes, gas stations and so on,
that in these few areas that still have your snall scale
pedestrian oriented retail uses, maybe to try to preserve that
scal e.

Along with that, prohibition on driveways through
the street frontage so you don't get a lot of driveways breaking
up the continuity of businesses. Instead, require the access
fromthe alley at the rear.

And then, finally, the 25 percent limtation on
eating and drinking establishnents. And then, lastly, special
exception to deviate, recognizing that these are nore detailed
zoning requirenents than you usually have. So a variance would
be kind of an unfair inposition.

So the focus of this case being on the eating and
drinking establishnents -- at the tine, San Francisco's
regul ati ons were being advertised, but weren't adopted. And they

had -- they had 14 of these, with two standards, nost of them 25
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percent limt on eating and drinking and two where it's 30
percent because they were al ready over the 25 percent.

And in research, the Ofice of Planning found in
the two initial cases that O eveland Park had 19 percent of the
street frontage as eating and drinking, and Wodley Park at 3
percent. So the 25 percent standard was used.

Comrent on that approach. I think the Zoning
Commi ssion and OP |liked the street frontage approach because it's
so much sinpler than dealing with square footage of the use. You
can take a base map and just your Sanborn or your base atlas will
have all the dinensions you need.

And it's not intended to be an extremely fine-
grained standard in which you're dealing with noxious uses. I
nean, these are not undesirable uses at all. It's just the
feeling was that you don't want your retailer to be too dom nated
by higher rent paying eating and drinking establishnents and
price out a greater diversity of neighborhood retail and service
establ i shnent s. So you had a kind of a streamined enforcenent
mechani sm by using just the street frontage.

Just by way of general background, | have just a
coupl e of other comments on enforcenent ideas. And | don't claim
any great know edge about enforcenent.

But one thought would be, since the mapping
approach and very sinple field work could help here, perhaps an

annual kind of a map exercise, with OP and DCRA cooperating,
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could be a good thing. I nean, DCRA obviously has to nonitor
these as permit applications cone in and out.

But Wodley Park and Maconb was concentrated on
both very small geographically -- dJdeveland Park is somewhat
bi gger.

But when all you're doing is marking whether it's
an eating or drinking use and then not an eating or drinking use,
and the base percentage of the total linear frontage doesn't
change nunerically, it isn't such a big exercise to do that. And
that m ght be one thought.

The other thought would be with fuller staffing at
DCRA, at the zoning admnistrator's office -- and for sone
reason, reasonable staffing never seenms to come about -- you
m ght have one staff person whose part-tine work is to becone
nore familiar with overlay zones in general than everybody else

And then when a permt comes in on an overlay zone, that person
is always invol ved. But that's for the day when there's better
staffing.

I think I have -- | think one third conment is that
originally the first three zones, and | think those are really on
the table because the 8th Street overlay has a 50 percent limt
one eating and drinking and | think that won't be reached for
quite a while.

Oiginally, there were three separate zones. And

in rulenmaking, at a certain point, they were conbined and certain
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standard provisions and all of them were put in there, and then
certain deviations for each one.

| believe the intent was to nminimze duplication in
regul ations, but in sone respects it mght be better to have a
little nore duplication and a little nmore sinplicity for the
enforcement people. Because | think sonme of the cross-references
that cane about, the way it's restructured, nay be a little bit
conf usi ng.

Il -- if time permts, I'll -- if you |leave the
record open, I'll put in sonme suggestions on some sinplifications
of text that might help a little bit on people readily digesting
the zone, the public and people who've had to enforce this in the
mddle of a flow of other permt applications.

| did call the San Francisco planning staff and

| ooked at their website as to their current regulations wthin

t he past weeks. Spoke with Jim Mccornack there. It happens on
the question of the timng requirenent and the vesting -- or
whatever it's called, the discontinuance period -- it happens

that they use a three-year rule also, that they allow an existing
eating or drinking use a three-year period to find another
repl acenent eating or drinking use. After that time, the rights
are |lost.

In that contest, it turns out that upon adoption or
amendnment, at sone point they no |longer have the kind of

formulation that we have with the percentages. They have three
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categories. This is just fromlooking at the website.

They have commercial districts where additional
eating and drinking is sort of prohibited, or presumably they've
gone over the limt and they want those where it's just a special
exception and others where there's no indicated limtation.

And so | asked M. MCornmack, in the prohibited
areas where you absolutely don't want any more, do you still
allow the three-year period? And he said yes.

| mean, | think the inplication there is that there
has been one issue here in discussions between citizens and DCRA
of wanting to be aggressive on a rollback, where presumably now,

at least in one, maybe two of the areas were actually over the

limt.

And his -- what he was saying was, San Francisco
does not -- in the areas where they're already kind of over
whatever limt they have -- they don't try to forcibly roll it
back. |If the owner can find a replacenment use within the three-
year period, fine. If they don't find it in three years, they

| ose their rights.
And basically, those were the only kind of general
comrents | had, Madam Chair.
CHAI RPERSON M TTEN:  Thank you.
MR GRCSS: |'Il be happy to answer any questions.
CHAI RPERSON M TTEN:  Thank you. Any questions for

M. Goss or for M. MCarthy about the Ofice of Planning
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report?

One of the questions that | had was originally when
the neasures were done to determine what the threshold was, to
deci de whether the 25 percent was going to capture the existing
circunstance, it wasn't already over the 25 percent when this was
all being considered originally.

What ever met hodol ogy that was used to make those
nmeasurenments, is that consistent with the |anguage that's been
proposed? O was there sone other nethodology that was used at
that point?

MR GRCSS: I think what has been added is the
doubl echeck with the CFQ I think originally, we sinply relied
on field work and a base map that had the dinensions along the
street frontages. Calculated the total street frontage as the

denom nator and then eating and drinking as the numerator. I

think it's -- | think it's a good thing to add the doubl e check
of the CFQ

CHAl RPERSON M TTEN.  Ckay. | did have a question
for the Ofice of Planning. On page -- let's see -- | think this

is on page 7 of your report, Section 1302.5 (g)(1), where it
nakes reference to if the space has renai ned vacant for a period
of three years or |ess.

And given that there's nothing, there's no overt
thing that happens when space is vacated, how do we know when the

clock started ticking? O how will we know, or do you have any
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suggestions, for how we woul d know what shoul d happen there?

| mean, certainly, we would capture it if we were
able to take M. G oss' suggestion about having an annual report
done, but that might nmean that if a space is vacated one nonth
after they did the annual report, then 11 nonths would go by
before you'd pick it up. Do you have any thoughts on that?

M5. STEI NGASSER  Yes, ma'am W have di scussed an
option that the -- excuse me -- that a property owner upon the
vacancy could file a letter or sone statenent of intent with the
Department of Consuner and Regulatory Affairs, initiating
stating their intent to initiate that three-year period. And if
any CO cane in for a vacated property for eating -- an eating
establishment -- and that letter or the statenent was not on
file, they would not be eligible.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: Ckay. How would we -- how
will we capture that? How will we capture that device? |Is that
just going to be a practice of DCRA or --

V5. STEI NGASSER No. I think we would have to
craft an additional section. Because the topic did conme up in
di scussion, but it was after the OP report had been filed.

And | think it would have to be crafted in such a
way that nade it very clear in the regs that this provision,
because it would be a trigger that would nove a use from
permtted to special exception, that it would need to be in the

regulations. And it would be sonething we would be happy to try
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to draft --

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: | think -- for us to take a
ook at it, just to -- at least to react to it.

PARTI CI PANT: R ght. This was sonething that cane
up in a subsequent discussion with the Ofice of Corporation
Counsel, Dbecause that issue had troubled us, too, and is
certainly the case, as you know, many times w th nonconforning
use, is how do you really know when the original use was vacated?

W'd be -- we would want to say clearly for the
record that it would not be confused with retreating in terms of
section -- is it 2045 -- that we would -- 2005. W would not be
retreating from what the Zoning Comm ssion had established as a
precedent that is described in footnote nunber 1 on page 5 of

our report, that there is sone |egal docunent about intent to

abandon.

CHAl RPERSON M TTEN:  Ri ght .

PARTI Cl PANT: And the Zoning Commi ssion went in to
adopt a 2005, wished to -- repudiate's to strong a word -- but
wished to differentiate or to establish that it was not -- it was

setting anot her standard.

So we would want to be clear that the record show
that that proposal not be going back to the notion that, oh,
somebody had to show an intent to abandon, but nerely that the
comm ssion would be adopting that as a housekeepi ng neasure or as

an inplenentation nmeasure, just to nake it easier for the zoning
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administrator to know that a use had been abandoned.

And | guess our proposal would be, since that just
came up in the conversation with the Ofice of Corporation
Counsel, we would work wth them to draft something in
conjunction with the zoning adm nistrator, because you clearly
want something that is as easy as possible for CRA to
admi ni strator.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: Ri ght. Ckay. Just sticking
with 1302.5(g), the second point there, |I'm just going to read
(g) with 2. So it says, "Wenever the linear street frontage
devoted to existing eating or drinking establishment use equals
or exceeds the applicable percentage Ilimtation, no new
certificates of occupancy may be issued for the expansion of an
existing eating or drinking establishment occupying the ground
floor level of a building.”

And what | wanted to ask you is, is that w thout
regard to whether or not the street frontage changes? So we have
-- let's say we're right at 25 percent and so the street frontage
requirement is met, but sonebody wants to, you know, take --
break through a wall at the back and nmake -- you know, get nore
seats in their restaurant, but it doesn't affect the actua
street frontage?

PARTI Cl PANT: Wll, that's a good question. I
invite nmy colleagues -- | think | did -- if they have an

al ternative idea.
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| think -- and, you know, M. Goss, correct ne if
Imwong. But we know that the reason that the focus had been on
street frontage was because of this inportance of getting
diversity of retail and not letting other retail be crowded out
of nei ghbor hoods. And the recognition that for alnost any kind
of retail, other than maybe, you know, hair salons that can
operate from second stories or that sort of thing, for nost other
ki nds of neighborhood oriented retail, the street frontage is
critical for deternmining whether it's viable to operate.

So to that extent, | think if it doesn't change the
street frontage, ny off-the-top-of-ny-head answer would be that
it probably doesn't nake a difference.

And | guess one thing would depend on whether the
Commi ssion wanted to get into any of the other adverse inpacts
that have been nentioned over the years fromeating and drinking
establishnents, in terns of generating parking demand and ot her
t hi ngs.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN:  Ri ght .

PARTI Cl PANT: But as | recall, and | think you
substantiated that also, M. Goss, that the prinmary concern was
diversity of neighborhood delving retail and not sone of the
ot her adverse consequences --

MR GRCSS: I would agree -- and | think that
reinforces the point that the linear street frontage and picking

a percentage recognizes from the beginning, that this is not a
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preci se thing.

The idea is just, you know, a rolling cap that --
and then over that, you can have special exception and who knows.

I mean, it's not as if every special exception
woul d be viewed as a bad thing necessarily by the nei ghborhood.
There's some situations where a dead space or a not particularly
desirabl e service or retail use has been replaced by a restaurant
that peopl e want.

And so recognizing all of that, | think dealing
with the street frontage and not trying to be real precise about
nunber of tables, square footage and so on, is a very reasonable
way to deal with it.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN. Let ne ask you, M. Goss. |
don't know if this is a subject that came up when you were
talking to M. MCormack in San Francisco, but has anything --
any kind of weird contrivance evolved there where people wll
avoid occupying the actual street frontage, but take space, you
know, ten feet behind the street frontage and really effectively
precl ude that space from being used for what is thought to be the
intent -- or what is the intent here?

MR GRCSS:  Yeah.

CHAl RPERSON M TTEN:  Did you di scuss that with hin®

MR GRCSS: That didn't cone up , Madam Chair. And
I think -- | expected to actually learn nmore from their

experiences over the years.
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And | think the reason -- the reason there wasn't
nore that was nore relevant to our enforcenment issues is probably
that, A they have such a very large planning staff that are al
over these areas and all over all neighborhoods, and planning and
enforcenment staff.

And then secondly, when your choice is just specia
exception or it's prohibited, you know, the kind of things that
we're dealing with, with the natter of right cap, then a special
exception may not cone up as much

CHAl RPERSON M TTEN: Al right. Okay. Let's see

| did have one other question. And | don't know who can answer
this, but ny understanding of the public space rules are that you
may not occupy public space for, say, an outdoor café unless you
occupy the adjacent frontage. Is that correct or is that
i ncorrect? The adjacent frontage of the building so that
sonebody can't cone along and --

Let's just say that they had -- not to say that
this is an efficient way to operate a restaurant -- but say you
had an entrance and then it was a second floor restaurant, but
then -- and you did not occupy the frontage on the first [evel
but you decided you wanted to have an outdoor café. Could you do
that if you didn't occupy the adjacent ground fl oor space?

MR BERGSTEIN. | actually know the answer, so --

CHAl RPERSON M TTEN.  Ckay. Well?

MR BERGSTEIN. The answer is no under the sidewal k
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caf é rul es.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN.  Ckay.

MR BERGSTEI N: For what it's worth, there was
legislation that was enacted several years ago to allow persons
to occupy the public space, even if they weren't the abutting
property owner. But that |egislation has been used for persons
to occupy the underground space with conduit or possibly the
personal i zed pavers that you see in front of MJ Center.

So because those types of uses presented
thensel ves, there was a need to amend the existing laws to allow
the rental of public space to persons who didn't occupy -- who
weren't adjacent property owners. But for sidewal k cafes, you
had to have that nexus.

CHAl RPERSON M TTEN  Ckay. Geat. Thank you. Al
right. Any other -- anyone el se have any other questions for the
Ofice of Planning? Ckay. Thank you for the trip down nenory
| ane.

| would just like to suggest that based on the
additional input that we got from the Ofice of Planning, if
anyone would |like to comment on the proposal that was nade about
an owner have to declare their intent to naintain a use for the
period of three years and having to overtly do that, if you'd
like to coment on that provision that was suggested by the
Ofice of Planning, please do so when the opportunity presents

itself.
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All right. Anyone representing any other
governnment agency that would like testify? Al right. Anyone

here representing any ANC? Anyone here fromthe ANC, any ANC?

Al right. I have a list of wtnesses that
everyone mght not be on it, so we'll just use the list and then
work through anyone else in the audience. | have two folks on
the list in support and we'll <call them up first. VW have

Lindsley WIllians and Ruthanne Mller. So if you'd like to cone
to the table and hand your witness cards to the court reporter,
which I"'msure --

Ckay. Well, why don't you fill them out while M.
WIllians testifies, then you can turn those in. And if -- | see
you're just here on your own?

MR WLLIAVS: Absolutely on nmy own.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: Vel |, we wel cone you.

MR WLLIAVS: And | requested that you hear this
as aterml sort of crafted -- basis --

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN:  Yes, that's good.

MR WLLIAVS: -- for all the reasons that are set
forth, and | won't read through them And I'd like to take the
first opportunity to say thank you for having the hearing, the
second opportunity to pick up on the thene you introduced just a
mnute ago, to comment on the proposal about having to give
notice of intent to use the three year.

CHAl RPERSON M TTEN:  Yes.
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MR WLLI AVE: And on that, this is as quick as
sone of the other things that have been grabbed out of the
suggesti on box.

But ny sense is, it's probably something to be
t hought about, but not to be required the day that a place
vacat es. Because nost retailers will be able to conplete the
arrangenments to get sonebody else in, in relatively short order.

And so the need to have to nake a declaration the
old tenant goes out in order to secure the rights to that three
year run makes no sense to me.

Rather, it would seemto ne that if thereis a -- a
certain period of time has elapsed, and |'m going to grab two
years -- and if you haven't succeeded, in order to preserve your
rights all the way through three, you better docunent when the
vacating occurred, and that you need this additional tinme, or
el se there's sonething that becones a little troubl esorne.

But | wouldn't want to see a situation where every
time there's a turnover, DCRA gets a piece of paper it doesn't
know what to do with.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN.  Ckay.

MR WLLIAVS: That's a quick reaction to that.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN:  Ckay.

MR WLLI AVE: The next thing | would like to
comment on very briefly in nenory lane, and John may remenber

this as well, is that among the other issues discussed in the
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Wodl ey Park overlay -- and Nate was reviewing the history of the
case and so on.

But in the Wodley Park area in particular, |
remenber distinctly agonized testinmony on the part of the people
that lived imediately east of the alley that runs along
Connecticut Avenue, separating Connecticut Avenue from Wodl ey
Place in the -- | think it's the 2600 block -- the block just
north of Calvert -- who had any nunber of instances of
difficulties with the restauranteurs whose |ate night operations
and trash arrangements were not handled in a manner that they
found satisfactory. That's, | think, quite an understatenment as
a sumary.

So there were those factors that go to the
acceptability of the use in general. But we did get the cap out
of it and that's what we're here to tal k about.

And what | did, Madam Chair, having said that 1'd
like to give you some renarks, is prepare a long stream of
observations and suggestions. And there is absolutely no way |
can even begin to summarize that in three m nutes. But | would
be happy to have you | ook themover at your |eisure.

The principal points that | would make are the
three-year rule is something that was designed when the
Conmi ssion heard that case, to deal with situations when the
owner of the property failed to act in a good faith effort to get

sonebody else to come in thereafter.
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It was not designed to cover a situation where the
governnment and others external to the owner were considering a
situation. They looked at this way, they looked at it that.
Tine's a running. And that's outside of the control of the owner
and is conpletely beyond the scope of what was contenplated in
t hat abandonnent situation.

And | think in this particular case, know ng some
of the issues, | would think it would be extrenmely unfair to
sinply say three years going back to sone tinme two, three, four
years ago now, when a property becane vacant for any nunber of
reasons and various things happened. It just would be squarely
unfair and inproper.

| also comment on the question of accessory uses
but ny essential message to you there is, don't go there

I've also identified, in a fashion that vyou
probably won't find entirely surprising, a nunber of other what |
will call opportunities for creative interpretations, that could
create tensions that nmight be resolved if you and the staff | ook
at them

And finally, Madam Chair, and this is, | think, the
nost inportant point of all of them and it's newto this forum

And that is to see whether or not this regulation as it was
drafted, this regulation as it would conme to be changed, and
prospectively a host of others, are within the capabilities of

DCRA, in terms of the resources they have available to them that
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are allocated to them and that are applied to the job.

Can they do the job? Because if we sit here and
design regulation after regulation -- three tree and slope
regulations. | can't believe it. Three of them not one. This
overlay. Another one, another one. |It's no wonder that they are
at risk of being confused. |'m confused.

And with all due respect, | think at times even the
| earned staff of oP, and perhaps even the Conm ssion
occasionally, has trouble figuring out what did we do.

And so ny point here is to think about having --
I'm going to call it an admnistrative regulatory inpact
statement. Now that's way too high falutin' a term

But the real question is, can they figure out what
you want? Can they suggest ways that will make it nore sensible
and doable, so that we don't have a great hope and then a big
col | apse? Please read it over --

CHAl RPERSON M TTEN That's a very sound
recommendat i on.

MR WLLI AVE: Please read it over. I'd be
delighted to answer any ot her questions you have.

CHAl RPERSON M TTEN.  Thank you. Thank you. [If you
woul d hold your seat. Then we'll have Ms. Mller testify and
then we'll ask both of you questions.

So please feel free to proceed. You need to turn

on the nicrophone. And you'll have -- Ms. Mller is representing
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the develand Park Hstorical Society, so she'll have five
m nut es.

M5. MLLER Ckay. I don't think that | wll
actual ly take the five mnutes, but we'll see.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: Could you introduce yourself
to the record first?

M5. MLLER Yes. M nane is Ruthanne Mller. |
am currently holding the position of vice president of d evel and
Park H storic Society for legal and regulatory affairs.

Ceveland Park H storic Society has about 650
current menbers, that are both merchants and househol ds. I --
prior to this position, I was ANC conmi ssioner for O evel and Park
and al so chair of any 3C

So during the past three years, |'ve been very well
exposed to this issue. And it's a very contentious one in our
nei ghbor hood.

And the testinony that | want to present is -- goes
to the point that we would like these regulations to be as clear
as possible, so we don't have this contention in our nei ghborhood
any nore, and that we don't have the business stagnation that's
occurred, especially wth respect to eating and drinking
establ i shnent s.

And when | | ooked over the proposed regul ations, in
our view they were -- they went a long way to clarifying, but not

far enough. And therefore, in ny testinony | recomrend that you
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define what is an eating and drinking establishnment and not |eave
it so much up to interpretation, as clearly as you can.

O evel and Park has all sorts of types of eating and
drinking establishments. And therefore, if you can say an eating
establ i shnent includes delicatessens, cafes, coffee shops -- yes
or no, does it include bakeries? Does it include convenience
stores, which | would not -- which we would say it should not.

But what's been happening in our neighborhood is
that sone people are saying a health food store that happens to
sell prepared sandwiches is -- should be covered by this
provi sion, and other people are saying it should not.

In ny witten testinmony, | include excerpts from
the original hearing, in which the testinony seens to go towards
bars and restaurants. However, | understand that other problens
arise over the years where you nmay want to extend it further. |
nean, this 1is bars, restaurants, delicatessens and eating
establ i shnents, sinilar types of eating establishnents.

But in any event, at sone point you should |ook at
the eating establishnents that are there and say, okay, the novie
theater sells popcorn, but that's not an eating establishnent.
O the pizza place, you know, has nore carry out than pizza.

It's just they're there. You have to nmake -- there
has to be a neasurenent done now anyway. Sonebody's got to be
nmaking the determnation, whet her t hat type of eating

establ i shnent does or does not fall within the regulations.
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So when that determination is nade, | woul d suggest
that you wite it out. kay, yes, bakeries are counted. That's
why we neasured the linear frontage of this particular place and
included it.

Uncertainty is really what's been the greatest
problem I'd say, in develand Park

The other question is, that we go to in the
testinony, about vacancies. Should they be grandfathered, vacant
areas that used to be eating establishnents? And we believe that
you shoul d strike a balance here as to what is fair, and in doing
so, consider what will be the inpact on overlay, if it's counted
and what won't be.

For instance, if you count a vacant space that was
an eating establishment in the whole schenme of things, and the
nunber comes to 26 percent, and a business bought that building
relying on using it as an eating establishnent, then the bal ance
may shift towards allowing that space to be used for an eating
establ i shnent .

On the other hand, if you make your neasurenent and
it comes out to 40 percent, and that seens to us to go well
beyond the intent of the regulations, and then in that case you
m ght not want to allow the grandfathering of vacant spaces.

So that about summarizes it.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: Did you have sonme witten

testinony that you wanted to subnit to us?
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M5. M LLER | do. And part of the reason | was
late was | didn't conplete Xeroxing ny |last attachnent.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN:  Ckay.

M5. M LLER Wuld you like me to submt it all
t oget her tonorrow or --

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: Yeah. I think we'll be
| eaving the record for, you know, sone period of tine.

M. MLLER Ckay.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: So if that would be nore
conveni ent for you, to make sure it's all togther, that's fine.

M5. MLLER Ckay. Thank you.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN:  Thank you. Any questions for
M. WIllians or Ms. Mller? Well, we look forward to reading
your very thorough submission and we look forward to getting
yours.

M5. MLLER Thank you.

MR WLLIAVE: Thank you.

CHAl RPERSON M TTEN Anyone else who'd like to

testify in support of the proposed text amendment?

Al right. W'IlIl nove to organi zations and persons
in opposition. And on the witness list, we have Constance
Collins Davis, from UWban Investnents Advisors. |If you' d cone to

the table. And Chris Collins. Only one of you is going to get
the five mnutes, so I'll let you decide who it will be.

M5. DAVIS: | think I'mthe |ucky one.
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CHAI RPERSON M TTEN. Al right. Just -- if you're
going to go first, yeah, turn on the mcrophone. And did you
turn in your witness cards for us?

M. DAVIS: Ve did.

CHAl RPERSON M TTEN.  Terrific. Ckay.

M5, DAVI S Good eveni ng. M/ nane is Constance
Collins Davis. I'm the chief operating officer of Uban
I nvestnent Advisors, which is the investnent advisor and agent
for Starwood Wban, LLC

One of the subsidiaries of Starwood Wban is the
owner of a property located at 3500 to 3518 Connecticut Avenue.
It's owned by Starwood Urban, retail 5. That property was
purchased by us in Novenber of 1999. And we have been working
since that time on a very substantial renovation of the project,
i ncl udi ng everything from new roofs and HVAC, to new store fronts
and upgraded electrical, water, interior, café inprovenents as
wel | .

And we' ve been doing all of that in preparation for
rel easing the property to a conbination of eating and drinking
establ i shnents, as well as other permtted uses in the devel and
Park area

When we purchased the property, there were seven
eating and drinking establishnents at that location, with a
conbined total of 219 linear feet of ground floor street

frontage, in addition to other non-eating and drinki ng uses.
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The eating and drinking uses, in every case,
predated the establishnent of the nei ghborhood commercial overlay
regul ati ons, which becane effective in Novenber of 1989.

As part of our renovation of that project, five of
the seven eating and drinking uses, with ground floor street
frontage, closed and vacated the prem ses. They vacated between
approxi mately April and Septenber of 2000.

VW retained two existing restaurants that continue
in business today and renained open throughout the renovation
process. W can -- we also retained a nunber of other tenants
who were noved in tenporary locations as we undertook the
renovati ons.

But since that tine, we've been in the process of
seeking to lease the remainder of the qualifying vacant ground
floor linear frontage from other eating and drinking uses, wth
the renai nder of the building devoted to other permtted uses.

W understand the concerns of the cxomunity
regarding the limtations in the 1989 overlay regul ati ons, and we
understand that they have potentially been exceeded. But we do
believe that the eating and drinking uses at our property
predated the enactment of the overlay and that we're essentially
grandf at hered under the zoning regul ations.

W have several concerns with the proposed new
regul ati ons. They're detailed in another submission that we'll

submit with ny testinony. Because of the five mnutes, |'m going
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to go to the nost inportant one, in terns of having the greatest
hardship on us as property owner. And that's the three year
rul e.

| guess section 13.025(g) states that, "Eating and
drinking use nmay nove into a space fornmerly occupied by an eating
and drinking use, provided the space has remained vacant for a
period of the years or less."

W understand that three year limtation is
i ntended to anal ogi ze the grandfather use to a nonconform ng use.
As our witten submission sets forth in greater detail, the
three year zoning provisions that deal w th nonconformng uses
created a presunption of discontinuance if the wuse is not
reestablished within three years.

The presunption is a rebuttable one, however, by
evidence indicating that there's no intention to abandon the
nonconf orm ng use.

W understand the D.C. Court of Appeals has held
that abandonnent of a nonconform ng use after three years must be
denonstrated by both an intent to abandon and sone overt action
t o abandon.

Leasing activities and renovation work of the type
that we've been engaged in have typically been held sufficient
indicators of no intention to abandon.

The restaurants in this overlay are conformng

uses, not nonconfornmng uses, and yet the regulations, if not
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creating a rebuttable presunption, essentially put us in a nore
di sadvant aged position than we would with a nonconforming use in
the sane type of overl ay.

In our particular case, this three year rule has a
tremendous inpact on our overall project. Five of those uses
that we had for eating and drinking we're vacated in md-2000.
That neans an absolute three year provision, if adopted in its
current form would cause our uses to expire in md-2003
sonewhere between April and Septenber, depending on the existing
space.

Wi | e we have been actively --

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: Can you try and summarize?
And then maybe M. Collins can pick up any thoughts that you
didn't get to.

M5, DAVI S Wiile we've been actively seeking to
re-lease, the fact that these rules are in flux has nmeant -- has
created a trenendous chilling effect on our ability to | ease

Tenants spend hundreds of thousands of dollars to
build out their space. They're afraid to do so. They're afraid
to even negotiate leases if they don't know that they will have a
recogni zed use for a restaurant or eating establishnent in that
[ ocati on.

Ve |ikewi se face the sanme issue. W spent mllions
of dollars on this project, renovating it for this exact purpose

i ntended and relying on those grandfather provisions.
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If we cannot re-lease it, it would be a huge |oss
to us. And the prospective tenants that we're working with are
essentially afraid to continue working with us, or new tenants
are very much discouraged fromworking with us, because there are
no clear rules and because our grandfather rights are in jeopardy
at this point.

CHAl RPERSON M TTEN.  Thank you. M. Collins?

MR CCOLLINS: Thank you very much. There's no
rel ati on between Constance Collins Davis and Christopher Collins.

It's just a happy coinci dence.

The point that Constance has made is the central
i ssue, although it's not the only issue. And it's one that, wth
all due respect, | think the Ofice of Planning has kind of
m ssed the point, the issue of the three years and whether it's
conform ng or non-conform ng.

So | think there's no disagreenent. Everyone
agrees that these uses are not nonconformng. However, the three
year rule was adopted or developed by DCRA in an effort to
anal ogi ze these uses to nonconformng uses. There's significant
amount -- nore conprehensive package to you -- there's a
significant amunt of not only case law but administrative
interpretations, indicating that the three years is a rebuttable
presunption. And the DCRA has allowed --

The clock is ticking. You shouldn't be penalized

if you're in the niddle of renovating or mddle of negotiating a
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| ease and the three years is up. And the way the regulation is
witten now, you' re out of | uck.

So | would urge you to take a look at the
significant amount of -- nobst of our nore thick subm ssion deals

with that issue and it deals with it very conprehensively.

W do have other issues. I'd like to summarize
t hem qui ckl y.

The -- on 1302.5(b), the advertised text states
that these -- it should be based upon the certified and recorded

plats of the surveyor's office.

Vell, the point is, not all records of the
surveyor's office are certified and recorded, but they're still
good records. And you shouldn't be able to -- or need to rely
only upon the certified and recorded. So there's sone |anguage
proposed there to how that shoul d be changed.

Section 1302.5(c) indicates that the total |inear
frontage for eating and drinking establishments should be based
upon existing records of certificates of occupancy by address,
verified through field observations.

VWl |, Constance's testinony has a very good exanpl e
of why that wouldn't work, because of the use of an address when
-- to cover one part of a use, when the whole use actually had
two bays, two store front bays in the same buil di ng.

And when the doorway was only one of the bays, that

was the address used, but both bays were occupied. And to use
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only that one address suggests that only one-half of the bay was
actual ly occupi ed. Luckily, comronsense prevailed and people
were able to look at that issue and nake a deternination.

So we're suggesting that the |anguage should

include other records of the DCRA and it's nore fully in the

subm ssi on.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN:  Ckay.

MR DAVIS Finally --

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: I'"'m going to need you to
sunmmari ze.

MR DAVIS | wll.

CHAl RPERSON M TTEN:  Thank you.

MR DAVI S And finally, one point which you
rai sed, Midam Chair, about -- before -- about |inear street

frontage versus space. 1302.5(g) (1) tal ks about users intending
to occupy the sane space vacated by the eating and drinking
establishnent. To be consistent with the regulation, it should
the same ground floor linear street frontage.

So in summary, we ask that you please |ook at all
the issues that were addressed here and all the report to us,
especially the three year rule, which if it was to be applied to
Urban Investnent Advisors the way it's witten, we are comng
cl ean sayi ng we abandoned -- we vacated spaces in the year 2000.

You know, it's not difficult to figure out with

this hearing on July 19th, the record will be open for a certain
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period of tine. It's got to be referred to NCPC, proposed
action, finalized action. This may not be finalized until the
fourth quarter of this year, sinply.

And then to be able to say, okay, now we know what
the rules are, we can tell our prospective tenants we now have
rules, it won't happen. You can't open. You know, fromthe tinme
you sign a lease or negotiate a lease to opening a restaurant,
you know, the three years is gonna run.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: | under st and.

MR DAVIS: And we got a real difficult tinme.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: Ckay. And we appreciate
havi ng, you know, tangible exanples of, you know, the worst case
scenari o, because it hel ps us understand the consequences.

Let nme ask you a question because | think it's a

legal question and |I'm sure at some point we'll be asking M.
Bergstein for his opinion. But since you're here, we'll ask you,
t 0o.

MR DAVIS. Al right.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN:  Let's just set aside how U ban
I nvest nents mght be squeezed by the three year rule. Let ne ask
you a nore generic question, which is, | understand that actually
section 2005 about discontinuance doesn't tell the whole story
because of the case | aw.

So | understand that there has to be this intent to

abandon. Do you think that as a legal matter, we can sort of
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say, we're not -- we're actually not -- whatever DCRA's intention
was about the three year rule, we as the Zoning Commission are
not trying to have an analogy to the discontinuance provision?
W're having our own separate provision as it applies, whatever
that provision |ooks Iike, hopefully being sensitive to, you
know, existing conditions.

Do you think that as a legal natter, we can do
t hat ? That we can say, we can craft sonething, whether it's
with, you know, sone overt statenent on the part of a property
owner that they don't intend to abandon and maybe having sone
allowance for the fact that it takes time to renovate and re-
| ease and so forth?

Do you see the provisions for discontinuance as not
permitting us to craft something specific to the neighborhood
comercial overlay that would, you know, add sone flexibility for
property owners who are sitting there waiting for the opportunity
to lease to an eating or drinking establishnment while soneone's,
you know, not occupying a space that they're sort of holding?

MR DAV S Vll, if you adopt the regulation as
proposed, which | understand is what you're asking, what you're
doing is going against a body of zoning |aw and regul ations that
have existed not only in this city, but around the country, about
uses generally classified. Ei t her it's conforming or
nonconf or m ng.

Conform ng uses are clear. Those are the uses that
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are permtted in that area. Nonconforming uses are uses that
preexisted the regulations. And the intention of the
nonconformng use regulations is to, in nost all jurisdictions,
is to require those uses to -- or to encourage those uses to

wither and die over a certain period of tine.

D.C. and many other jurisdictions have adopted a
provision that allows for these nonconformng uses to continue.
You can nake -- you can make renovations, alterations to
nonconforming structures. You can allow nonconformng uses to
continue. You generally cannot expand a nonconform ng use.

But nonconformng uses, there's case law in the
District, applying to the Dstrict, that allow nonconformng
uses to renmain if the owner declare -- if there is no overt
intention to abandon the use.

What you're saying, by adopting the regulations
proposed, you're saying, okay, well we're going to carve out one
type of use -- actually a segment one type of use. Not all
eating and drinking establishnents, but only those which are over
25 percent. And you have to then figure out which one of these
is over 25 percent. Wich one put us over the top? If you can
do that, then you' ve got to carve out, okay, which of these are
we focusing on.

And in COeveland Park, where the concern is here,
ny understanding is that the percentages, as tal ked about, is

anywhere between |ike 24 and 27 percent.
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The purpose of this regulation is really to get
that -- let's call it 27 percent -- is to get that down to 25
per cent .

So how many uses are we tal king about? And how big
a problemare we talking about? Are we tal king about naybe three
uses, maybe two uses, that are over -- that would put us bel ow
the 25 percent threshol d?

So what you're doing is you're crafting a
regulation to apply to maybe two or three uses in the whole of
C evel and Park and naybe the whole of the entire city. Well, |
can't say that because other uses --

CHAl RPERSON M TTEN: Ckay.

MR DAVIS. So are you carving out one type of use
for discrimnate treatnent? Probably so.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: Ckay. There's two things.

And naybe | didn't nmake ny question direct enough. But | don't -

- just to your last point -- | don't see this as going back and
trying to -- | mean, there is an effect, an attenpt to restore
the maxi num perhaps. I nean, we haven't -- this is still in

flux and we're, you know, there's a lot of very thoughtful
submi ssions that have been made and we intend to review them

But we need certainty for all those places that
are, you know, if they're at 20 percent and they're comng up
agai nst 25 percent, they have to have a way, DCRA has to have a

way, people have to know, how are we going to be counting these
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t hi ngs, you know?

And when they get to the |ast space that's occupied
and there's a hardware store down the block and the |ast
restaurant that was occupied then goes out of business, and the
guy who's got the hardware store goes out of business, and that
property wants to lease to a restaurant. He's sitting waiting
for this other person, you know, who has this place hol der.

So I don't see it as just trying to get the
exi sting condition back under the cap. It really is nore -- it's
nmeant to acconplish nore than that.

But what | asked -- the intent of ny original
guestion was can we, through this regulation, whether it's as
witten or as nodified, can we sort of free our minds of the
noti on of nonconform ng use and say, look, we're just -- we don't
-- conform ng, nonconformng -- we assunme they're conforming if
they were granted a certificate of occupancy.

But what we don't want is we don't want people
being able to sit there indefinitely with a place hol der, because
that doesn't hel p anybody.

So how can we nake sure that that doesn't happen?
That's what |'m asking you, as a legal matter. Can we do that?
O do you see that we're bound by the rules as they relate to
di sconti nuance of use? Because that 1is specific to a
nonconf orm ng use.

MR DAVIS: Well, | guess you have to assume, for
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pur pose of your hypothetical, that there is a financial incentive
to |l eave property vacant for an extended period of tine.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: Vell, let's say the narket
isn't good or there's, you know -- or the property owner is, you
know, of a certain state of mnd that, you know, maybe they're
not as aggressive as Starwood Uban is, in ternms of releasing
their property, but someone else down the block is. And
meanwhile, they're hanstrung by what their neighbor is doing
because the neighbor is the one who has the block of space that
used to be an eating or drinking establishnent.

Maybe what we'll do is we'll -- I'Il just |eave you
with ny question and if you have any ot her thoughts about it --

MR DAVIS. | have one nore thought.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN:  Ckay.

MR DAVIS: And that is, there's two easy ways to
take care of this situation. One is to increase the percentage
to reflect the existing situation and then to aggressively
enforce the regul ati on.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN:  Ckay.

MR DAVIS: Then we wouldn't have any nore -- need
any nore di scussion.

CHAl RPERSON M TTEN: But we would still need some
addi ti onal | anguage. You're not suggesting that we should just
change the percentage and | eave everything el se al one?

MR DAVIS: |I'mtalking specifically on this whole
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three year issue.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN.  Ckay.

MR DAV S Because the three year issue really
goes to those uses which are caught in switches right now  And
once --

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN:  You don't see that as applying
on a forward | ooki ng basis?

MR DAVIS Well, forward | ooki ng woul d assune t hat
soneone -- well, certainly because you' re going to be over the 25
percent until you get bel ow

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: Vll, you'll eventually cone
up to it.

MR DAVI S So you get bel ow And if you get
bel ow, then it shouldn't be an issue if there's good enforcenent.
Because to get above, you'd have to do a special exception.

So this is really not -- it's really, this is
targeted, as | see it, nore to getting you down to bel ow the 25
percent than it is allowi ng you to go above 25 percent.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: You know, what you just said
raises an interesting issue that |I'm going to direct to the
Ofice of Planning, which is, if -- say you're up to the 25
percent and then sonebody gets a special exception, then what's
the baseline at that point, you know? |s the baseline now -- is
the special exception off on its own, not being calculated as

part of the 25 percent? O does it nean, oh, well, now we're at
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28 percent, so everything' s frozen?

You need to turn on your mc.

PARTI Cl PANT: If | understand where the problem
would be, it's -- | nmean, | guess, ny response would be it stil
stays the 25 percent. The special exception counts -- is a
speci al exception. But if | think -- understand where you were
going -- it's what happens then if you get another vacancy? Does
the special exception automatically fill back up to the 25
per cent ?

CHAl RPERSON M TTEN: Ri ght. You said it better
than I did.

PARTI Cl PANT: That would be ny assunption, but |
can see where we probably ought to, if we're clarifying things,
we ought to probably clarify that.

CHAl RPERSON M TTEN: W should -- let's try --
yeah. Let's think about, that, too. Let ne see if anyone el se
has any questions for these folks. Any questions? Thank you.

MR DAVIS: Thank you.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN:  Anyone el se who would like to
testify in opposition this evening? If you'd please cone
forward. And | hope you filled out witness cards and turned them
in or are about to turn themin.

| recognize M. Espenschi ed. Is that right? Are
you representing a group this evening or are you testifying as an

i ndi vi dual ?
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MR ESPENSCH ED: Vell, | wanted to ask you a
gquestion that gets to that. W have a slightly awkward
situation. M. Ceorge ldelson, who is with ne, is the president
of the Oeveland Park G tizens Association and will be speaking
for it.

CHAl RPERSON M TTEN: Ckay.

MR ESPENSCH ED: |'mits vice president and hoping
to suppl enment that testinmony somewhat.

But | would also, if you'll permt, infornmally
represent the views of ANC 3C. Because of an awkward situation,
it's unable to have anybody here tonight. Several of the
activists on this issue, and we've had a great deal of activity
on it in our conmmunity over the past few years, are unable to be
here tonight. One is away on governnent travel

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN:  Ckay.

MR ESPENSCHI ED: One on a long planned vacation
and one has had a death in the imediate famly a few days ago

CHAl RPERSON M TTEN:  Ckay. Let me ask first. Who
is going to be taking the five mnute slot for the O evel and Park
Gtizens --

MR ESPENSCH ED:  Well, | wanted to ask you if you
could allow us to have five plus three, with George going first?

CHAl RPERSON M TTEN:  One of you will have five and
one of you will have three

MR ESPENSCHI ED: But can one yield to the other --
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CHAl RPERSON M TTEN:  No.

MR ESPENSCH ED:  Ch.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN:  So you j ust deci
to take five minutes and who i s going to have three.
MR ESPENSCHI ED:  Ckay.

CHAl RPERSON M TTEN: And if there's
don't get to, we'd be nore than happy to have
testinony in suppl enment.

MR ESPENSCH ED: Ckay. W would i
to hold the record open --

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN:  Absol utel vy.

MR ESPENSCH ED. -- until the end of

ANC coul d produce a resolution on this, which it's

48

de who's going

anyt hing you

sonme witten

ke to ask you

August so the

not . It's on

record on the substance, but does not have a resolution on the

speci fic text amendnent.
CHAI RPERSON M TTEN:  Ckay. W will s

-- it won't be the end of August, but it wll

et a date that

be al nbst the

entire month of August, that will make sure we have enough tine

to get this on our Septenber meeting schedul e.

M5. ABBOTT: (kay. Fourth Mnday is when the ANC

neet s.

CHAIRPERSON M TTEN.  Vell, we'll see. We'Il have

M. Bastida working on the schedule while we |Ii
testinony. So who's going to take the five mnutes?

MR ESPENSCH ED: He's taking the
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going to take the three --

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: That's fine. And yeah, if
you'd turn on the mcrophone there and introduce yourself for the
record as you begi n.

MR | DELSON: I'm George |delson. I'"'mthe newy
el ected president of the develand Park Gtizens Association.

The O eveland Park G tizens Association has spoken
clearly and often on the issue of conpliance with the overlay
[imts on restaurants. One, we believe in conpliance.

In fact, conmpliance wth <city regulations is
central to our organization's mssion. Indeed, it is witten
into our constitution. And |, as president, am duty bound to
insist on it. And we do have a resolution on this issue and it
is going to be submtted for the record.

And | will add that we, in a plenary session, took
up this issue and voted that resolution unaninously. It wasn't -
- it didn't conme out of thin air. It was actually a voted
resol uti on by the general session.

Two, while the three year wndow in Section
13.02(f), grandfathering restaurant wusage in vacant building
space, nmay seem like a neat conpromse to sone, we see it as a
novel theory in violation of the overlay that rescues a specific
devel oper for an ill conceived investrment about which it had
anpl e war ni ng.

Three, we don't know how this so-called conprom se
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was arrived at, but | can tell you for the record that neither |
nor any menber of our zoning conmttee nmenbers was consult ed.

To wus, this is not just a parking issue.
Goviously, we all like nice restaurants. This is about | ocking
up retail space, real estate space, so that only high priced
renters, nanely restaurants, can afford to cone in.

W need nore comunity services and don't want to
becone anot her Adanms Morgan. Furthernmore, this anmendnent gifts
one particular developer with a prize. By locking up these
grandfathered spaces, no other renter <could lease to a
restaurant, even should the usage ever drop bel ow 25 percent.

What we ask for is sinple. 1302(f) should read,
"Linear store frontage should no longer be included in the
measur enent of such uses.”

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN:  Thank you. M. Espenschied?

MR ESPENSCH ED:  Yes.

CHAl RPERSON M TTEN:  There you go.

MR ESPENSCHI ED: Yes. |'mPeter Espenschied. |'m
vice president of the Ceveland Park Ctizens Association. |'ma
nenber of the planning and zoning comittee of ANC 3C and co-
chairman of its consuner affairs committee.

ANC 3C and CPCA have worked col | aboratively on this
issue over a long period. And on the issues that we're
di scussing tonight, the positions are essentially the sane.

W have a nunber of mnor issues. G ven the
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[imtation of tinme, | want to be brief on that. A snall
term nology natter. W refer not to eating and drinking
establishnents, but to restricted use establishnents, since the
category includes delicatessens and carry-outs, not just eating
and drinking establishments.

W do think sone clarification of the definition of
exactly what's included, along the lines of what's been said by a
coupl e of previous witnesses, would be valuable. bviously, the
popcorn stand in the theater shoul dn't be counted.

But on the other hand, we think that the idea of
sinply elimnating all accessory uses in counting would lead to
abuses in the other direction.

For exanpl e, Magruder's Gocery Store, t he

del i cat essen operation is a large part of it, may in fact account

for a mjority of their volume of business. But if not a
nmajority, it's certainly a big piece of it. They have a
del i cat essen |icense. And deciding which is the accessory and

which is the principal use mght present a problem

It would be a good thing if you could craft the
regulation in such a way as to renbve anbiguities. W' re not
offering a formula for doing that, but | think it's inportant to
do. And it's not best done by sinply including everything or
excluding everything that is an accessory use.

Qur main issue, as M. ldelson indicated, is the

matter of this three year preservation. I'm going to say very
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frankly that | think that everybody who's worked on this issue in
the comunity knows that basically what's going on here is a
rescue operation for Starwood.

Starwood was fully warned when they first announced
their intentions, long before -- | nean when it was stil
architectural plans. Long before they had done anything
physical, they were on notice that what they proposed to do,
nanely evict the restaurants that were in their building and then
cone in wth other new restaurants, would violate the
requi rements of the overlay district. Because we all knew,
although there were varying counts, that the overlay percentage
was wel |l over what was pernmitted.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN:  You ned to sunmari ze now.

MR ESPENSCH ED. Ckay. Apart fromthe fact that
the grandfathering is very specific, a point that | think is
nicely illustrated by M. Collins' suggestion that one sinple
solution would just be to increase the percentage, and then you
don't have to change anything else. That obviously would take
care of Starwood. And | think that's what's the issue on the
part of the proponents.

Apart from that, however, there are two other bad
results fromallow ng any preservation of space after it has been
vacat ed.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: Tell us what those are and

t hen concl ude, pl ease.
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MR ESPENSCHED. One is -- yes. One is that it --
it would unjustly exclude small restaurants who want to open at
sone location other than the preserved space, but inside the
overlay district, if we are over the percentage limt, but just
over.

R ght now, by nost counts, we're over 30 percent.
But if we got down to say 26 percent, four percent was being held
in reserve and sonmebody cane along who wanted to use 2 percent,
but not at that |ocation where the 4 percent was, they would be
excluded. That's entirely unfair.

The other reason why this is a bad idea is that it
would greatly increase the complexity of DCRA's tracking
responsibilities. And unfortunately, we've all been witness to

the dysfunction of their ability even to do the basic keeping

track.

But they would have to establish a chronol ogy of
i ssuances and occupanci es. That would Jlead to nore
controversies, probably nore |litigation ultimately, down the

road, and is totally unnecessary, all for the benefit of one
potential windfall gainer.

CHAl RPERSON M TTEN:  Thank you. And are you goi ng
to be submitting sonething in witing for us?

MR ESPENSCH ED:  Not now.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN.  Ckay.

MR ESPENSCH ED:  But if you hold the record open,
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we'll give you this in witing.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: Cay. Terrific. Thank you.
Any questions for M. ldelson or M. Espenschied?

VI CE CHAI RVAN HOOD:  Madam Chair, also | wanted to
ask if M. ldelson was going to submt his testinony? Cay.
Thank you.

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: Anyone else have any
guestions? Thank you, gentlenen. And we |ook forward to your
witten subm ssion. Thank you.

Anyone else who'd like to testify in opposition

thi s eveni ng?

Al right. As soon as you're done passing those
out, we'll ask you to help us out with the dates there.
SECRETARY BASTI DA: Madam Chairman, the -- has

Friday, August the 23rd --

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: How does that work with the
fourth Monday of August?

CHAl RPERSON M TTEN: It works, that it gives nme
enough tinme to do that, to prepare the package and send it to the
conmi ssioners in a timely fashion.

CHAl RPERSON M TTEN. Al right. August 23rd?

SECRETARY BASTI DA: Right. And | would just like
to clarify, also, that the record wll be open to accept
anybody's comments, but that this is a rulenmaking. And after the

Conmmi ssion taken action, it will be published in the Register and
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there would be another 30 additional days to nake comments on
what the Conm ssion proposes to do.

CHAl RPERSON M TTEN. | guess | won't have to read
that now in ny closing statement.

SECRETARY BASTIDA: Ch, |'m sorry. I'm sorry. I
wasn't trying to --

CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: If you had a question, come
forward and get it on the microphone for us, please.

SECRETARY BASTI DA:  Thank you.

MR ESPENSCHI ED: About the dates that were just
di scussed, fourth Monday of August is August 26th. And | thought
| heard M. Bastida speak of the 23rd as a cutoff date

CHAl RPERSON M TTEN:  Yes.

MR ESPENSCH ED: If the ANC was to produce a
resolution at that time, we'd need at |east one or two days after
the night of the neeting to get it in. So | would suggest August
28th, if you could do that.

SECRETARY BASTI DA: That creates a problem with
getting the package. Wy don't we leave it at the 23rd and you

try to expedite that neeting. And then if you exceed that tine -

MR ESPENSCH ED: That cannot be done.
SECRETARY BASTI DA: Eh?
MR ESPENSCH ED. That cannot be done. W have to

-- the neeting date is fixed on the 26th. The 27th could be --
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CHAI RPERSON M TTEN: Wiy don't we just suggest that

you ask for a waiver and then we'll just get that one itemin

late? And we will take into consideration t
telling us the situation at this point in time
SECRETARY BASTI DA:  Thank you,
that seems |ike a reasonable option
MR ESPENSCH ED:  Thank you.

CHAl RPERSON M TTEN:.  Thank you.

he fact that you're

Madam Chai r man.  And

So the record will

be closed on August 23rd and then we will have sort of a libera

policy as it relates the ANC report.

And I'd like to thank you all

And we | ook forward

to reading the detailed submssions. And we very much appreciate

the tine that people have taken in preparing, preparing the

subm ssions and your interest in the business

of the Comm ssion

And | now declare this public hearing adjourned.

(Whereupon, the hearing in

matter was adjourned at 7:45 p.m)
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